
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Student late arrival/early leaving procedures 
At times students will arrive late to school or be collected early during the school 
day. It is important that Alan in the front office is aware of who is in school to 
ensure everyone is accounted for in the case of an evacuation or emergency. For 
this reason, we ask that if your child is late or you collect your child early, you 
pass through the front office so this can be recorded. Alan will give you a slip 
that you or your child can hand to the class teacher. On Thursdays, when Alan is 
not here, please collect and fill out the slip at the front office and hand this to 
the class teacher. 
If you have any questions about this process, please see myself or Alan. We ap-

preciate your support! 

 
Kindergarten Orientation 
Mr Reeve is excited to announce he will be holding four transition sessions next 
term, for our Kindergarten Class of 2019. The sessions will be held on: 
 Tuesday 23rd October   9:15am – 11:15am 
 Tuesday 30th October   9:15am – 11:15am 
 Tuesday 6th November  9:15am – 2:00pm 
 Tuesday 13th November  9:15am – 2:00pm 
We will also be incorporating a Parent Information Sessions on the first day. 
If you have a child ready for Kinder, or know of a family new to the area, please 
ask them to contact Alan at School for more information. 
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What’s Happening? 
 
Thursday and Friday 
Bike and Scooter Day 
 
 
Thursday 27 September 
SAKGP 12:00—1:30 
 
Whole School Assembly 
2:30—3:15 
 
Friday 28 September 
Last Day of Term 3 
 
Sunday 30 September 
MotorFest Pambula 
 
Monday 15 October 
Students return for Term 4 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Attachments: 

Outstanding Student 

Invoices where applica-
ble. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for joining us this term Mr Lane. We sure will miss your stories! 



Hats 
With days growing warmer I would like to remind  
parents to ensure their child has a broad-brim at 
school.  Children without hats may be asked to play 
under the cover of shade. ‘No Hat, No Play’. 
New hats can be purchased at school from the P&C 
for $15.    
 
STEM 
Year 3-6 are continuing their research into a fantas-
tic playground in the school. So far we have re-
searched shelters, ball runs, mini race tracks and 
features of the bike track. We used newspaper to 
make models of our shelter designs to see if they 
will work. The students have come up with lots of 
creative ideas already! 
 
Writing 
Year 3-6 have been working on story writing in Eng-
lish where they have used adjectives and adverbs to 
add detail to their writing. They have all written 
some great descriptive sentences. Here is Jacob’s 
opening to his story: 
‘The paper was everywhere, and the floor covered in 

rubbish. I saw that the school had been destroyed! 

Feeling scared, I stood up and looked around the 

hallway and shattered windows. I hesitantly walked 

down the hall.’  

 

News from the K-2 Classroom 
In the K-2 class the last few weeks we have been 
extremely busy. In Writing we have been focusing 
on writing Procedures (making sure we include ti-
tles, materials needed and steps). One procedure 
we wrote and made was ‘how to make fairy bread’. 
Parents can mention that recipes are similar to pro-
cedures. The Kindergarten students have been 
starting to write simple sentences making great 
attempts at unknown words.  
In Maths we have continued to work on counting 
forwards and backwards to 200.We are improving 
our speed at recalling our addition to 20, while the 
Year 2 students are focusing on the counting 
pattern by 2’s, 5’s and 10’s.  
 
Outstanding Student Invoices 
Student accounts come home today. If you have any 
questions please don’t hesitate to contact Alan. 
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Whole School Assembly 
There will be an assembly after SAKGP on Thurs-
day 27th September (Week 10). Parents are en-
couraged to come to school to celebrate the 
achievements of all students. Assembly will start 
from 2:30pm.   
 

STEWART HOUSE 
by Laycee 
On the way to Stew-
art House it took me 

ten and a half hours to 
get there because we 

had to pick up kids all 

the way up from dif-
ferent schools we 

started at Pambula 

then to Eden then Bega then other places.   
At Stewart House every second day we went on  

an excursion some of the excursions were Ta-
ronga zoo, power house museum, Australian mu-

seum, walk the harbour bridge , Olympic swim-

ming pool, and others. 
Every day we didn’t go out on an excursion we 

stayed in at school and did other fun things like 
make an autograph sheet, made a tote tray name 

tag, colour in a picture. 

FOOD  

Every in day we had a lunch order we had a 
choice of different sandwiches I had curried egg 

and on our out days we had to choose what we 

wanted our teaches to put on our sandwiches I 
had ham cheese tomato and beetroot.  

Every morning we had to walk up 600 stairs to go 

to breakfast, lunch, to school and to assembly  

TEACHERS 
I had two teachers I had a boy teacher and a girl 

teacher Emma was the girl and Phil was the boy 

teacher. Phil was our proper teacher and Emma 
was just our helper slash teacher she was my fa-

vourite. 

SUPERVISORS  

The first week till Friday we had two supervisors 

in our cabin their names were Vessna and Gen 

then on Saturday we had Vessna and Kelly then 

Sunday we had Julie and Linda then we had Julie 

and Linda for the rest of the week except Thurs-

day night we had Julie and Kelly.  

Richard Lane, Relieving Principal 



P&C News: 
The P&C will have a stall at the Motorfest in Pam-
bula Sunday 30 September. There will be pick-a-
jar and face painting. If you are able to assist the 
P&C please contact Stacey. 
 

Operation Christmas Child 
Operation Christmas Child (OCC) is a project of 
Samaritan’s Purse. It partners with local churches 
in developing nations to reach out to children by 
providing gift-filled shoeboxes for Christmas. 
We are asking the Wyndham Community to do-
nate small items—that would fit in a shoebox—to 
help children in the developing world. What can I 
donate? Something to wear; Something to play 
with; Something for school; Something to love; 
Something special; Something for personal hy-
giene. 
Thank you for donations already received—but 
we could always do with a few more small items 
to help those in need. 

SAKGP 
A huge thank you to Jodie, Karen, Stacey and 

Amanda for their help in the Kitchen Garden 

Program during Week 7. What an amazing 

lunch that was served! Check out our new 

planter containers that arrived last week. They 

look fantastic. Thanks to the P&C for organis-

ing these. We are really looking forward to our 

final program day NOT this Thursday but next 

Thursday 27th. Come along and join us in the 

garden and kitchen between 12 and 1:30pm. 

Connor & 

Macauley 
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